CORPORATE SERVICES LEAD MEMBER BRIEFING
18TH NOVEMBER 2002

PRESENT:
Councillors Antrobus and J. Murphy 

M. Brooks, A. Lobley, J. Spink, L. Slamon, A. Westwood 

D. Rogers
-
(IT Facilities)

G. Chinn
-
(Law and Admin update)

J. Gosney
-
Audit Report

C. Griffiths
-
Audit Report


Minutes of Previous Meeting 
•
Solar back office - problems were still being experienced with the system being slow to operate.  It was envisaged that it would take at least a further two weeks to resolve at the earliest.

•
2003/04 Budget - Alan Westwood to raise at Cabinet on 19th November with a view to 
dates being agreed for consideration of the Budget by Cabinet and Council.

•
Members Pay Award - question of linking pay to a point on the APT and C Scales being 
considered.  Hope to resolve this by Christmas.

Co-Opted Members’ IT Facilities

•
Estimated costs to enable Co-opted Members to have the same home working facilities 
as Elected Members submitted and approved.  Lead Member Decision Notice 
required.

•
Two Co-opted Members showing an interest so far in IT facilities.

•
New Prospect Housing - If Co-opted members of the Company were interested in IT 
facilities, these would have to be organised by the Company and the costs met by them.

Provision of IT Facilities - General

•
Councillor Hincks - A link to be provided direct to C. Ravenscroft so that all email 
addressed to Councillor Hincks can be accessed by her and passed on to him.

•
Overall Members Upgrade - Codes to be sorted out for this.

•
Purchase of office upgrade - Not considered necessary at present time due to problems 
reported being minimal

•
Upgrade of Members individually owned PC’s - Agreed that the costs be met by the 
Council of the upgrades as and when required.

•
Billing arrangements noted and agreed.

•
Members connectivity from home - Email survey to be undertaken.

•
Training - Officers to ascertain and make provision for Members requiring this facility.

•
Issue of security as a result of people trying to access Government Bodies on the Internet.  D. Rogers looking at a process of changes to “Demilitarised Zone” and to continue with this once a more stable environment exists.

•
Purchase of PC’s - Licensing implications.

Money Market Funds and Debt Management Account Deposit Facility

•
The Money Market Funds (MMF) providers named listed in Appendix 2 be included in 
the list of Approved Investments.

•
Cabinet recommended to agree to the Debt Management Account Deposit facility being 


added to the list of Approved Investments, giving the Director of Corporate Services and Head of Finance approval to use this facility.

Lunen/Salford Travelling Scholarship Trust

•
Approx £17,000 available in the Trust Fund for the purpose of meeting the costs of 
flights for town-twinning events.

•
J. Spink to send a letter to the Town Twinning Committee, with a copy to Councillor E. Sheehy, advising him of the monies available and subsequent savings in other areas as a result of the use of the Trust Funds.

Sports Action Zones

•
Report is being considered at Cabinet briefing on 19th November regarding extra match funding required.  Concerns re no consultation being carried out to be raised as an issue at the briefing.

Finance Division - Monthly Update

•
SLA Guiding Principles - Draft report on Cabinet Agenda

•
Visit by Office of Surveillance Commissioner - Purpose of visit and issues to be 
addressed to be clarified.

•
Document Imaging - Progress continues to be slow.

•
Accountancy - Number of On-going Initiatives.

•
Procurement in general - need to consider where purchasing fits in.  Job description 
now agreed for Head of Procurement.

Law And Admin Monthly Update

•
Council approved additional delegation for Licensing matters.

•
Land Charges Team - Issue re Traffic Department meeting demands now resolved.  
Concerns still regarding further licensing issues coming to the Council.

•
Accommodation - Let Councillor Antrobus know the current position.

•
IT requirements.  A. Eastwood to report to Lead Member briefing.

•
Registrars - Genealogy requests.  Consideration to be given to whether charges could 
be made for this service.  Also, whether a combined service could be provided to supply 
information by Registrars and the Library/Museums Service.

•
Partnership Register - Item to be included on agenda for next meeting (25th November)

•
Emergency Planning Procedures - Item to be included on Agenda for next meeting (25th 
November).

Lead Member Meetings

•
Need to review arrangements for Lead Member meetings.  Programme of meetings to 
be considered (Briefings/Decisions/Performance/Visits).  Item to be included for 
discussion at next Senior Management Group to progress this

Audit Reports 

•
Internal audit work in progress and summary of reports issued noted.  

•
Petty Cash - Control of Central Account - looking at overall procedures.

•
Completed and current investigations - ongoing work noted.

•
Energy Management Audit - Target savings being achieved.  Some audits completed 
in specialist areas.

•
Big Boiler Scheme - Scheme being utilised in Housing.

•
Empower System - Current position noted.

•
Savings on CO²  emissions.  Information when available to be submitted.

Strategic Partnership

•
Visit to Blackburn on 22nd November.

Payroll

•
Streamlining Procedures on Payroll - Agency Member of staff working on this for the Directorate.  Appointing the employee concerned on a 12 months contract instead of an Agency basis would result in savings of £20,000 Lead and Deputy Lead Member in favour of this.  A. Westwood to discuss further with M. Smith.
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